I bring greetings from Paul and Janet Mathews.   Judy and I had the wonderful privilege of visiting them in their home during this past weekend while we were at Hetherton church.  The Mathewses live in the northwest corner of Gaylord, MI, about 20+ miles from the Hetherton church building.  They are currently unable to attend services there due to age and physical weakness.  They are out-of-bounds members of the Elkhart congregation and livestream the services every Sabbath.
	Paul, at age 91, faithfully carries on a wide-ranging prayer ministry, depending upon  the promise of James 5.16b.  He trusts in the most important wireless communication system in the universe!
	He wants you men to know that he loves our Church, our Presbytery, and you!  He prays for each congregation and each pastor, by name, in a rotation at least monthly.
	Janet continues as a gracious hostess.  She helps with similar duties at the Evangelical Free Church in Gaylord where, until recently, both she and Paul worshiped from time to time with their daughter and son-in-law.   God willing, on this coming June 10, Paul and Janet will rejoice in their fiftieth wedding anniversary!
	Please pray for God’s care for this dear brother and sister.  Please encourage them as you think of them, with notes, texts, or phone calls.  Their contact information is in the Yearbook of Synod and is also available from the Candidates and Credentials Committee.
